

RECEIVED

July 1, 2024

Mr. Ivan D. Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King St., STE 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753 Certified Mail Tracking Number: 7020 3160 0002 0328 1706

Dear Ivan:

As a matter of general interest, the Postal Service is temporarily waiving Exam 427 as a required qualification for the Bulk Mail Technician and Mailing Requirement Clerk positions.

However, the Postal Service has updated Exam 427 to align with the recently revised training materials and plans to administer the exam to participants of the current training sessions as a pilot. The exam will not be pass/fail and participants will not receive a score. The intention is to collect data to validate that the updated exam assesses knowledge gained through the revised training. The pilot exam will be used through September 30.

Notification will be provided prior to the Postal Service reinstating Exam 427 as a qualification for the applicable positions.

Please contact Dion Mealy at 202-507-0193 if you have any questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Shannon Richardson

Director

Contract Administration (APWU)